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October 26, 2023                                                                      Mr. Ran Kunik, Mayor of Givataim 
 
Re: The Authorities Have a Duty to Treat all Citizens of Israel, Both Jews and Arabs, with 
Respect and Equality. 

To my great disappointment, it was brought to my attention your words published in Calcalist, in 
which you said “Right now, the presence of Arab workers is problematic” – as an explanation for your 
decision to close down construction sites, reduce the presence of Arab workers on infrastructure 
projects, and from street cleaning. A decision that accompanies the decision of other heads of local 
authorities to shut down construction sites in this period.  

These decisions crush the fabric of life that is shared in this country, hurt not only the livelihoods of 
those same workers (and similarly of many other workers that are not Arab) but primarily their honor 
and legal right to equality. And thus, this decision plays into the hands of our enemies and seek to 
sow divisions and hostility between Israeli citizens.  

It is our duty to state, to reiterate, and to emphasize also the obvious—regarding the existence of a 
severe prohibition against harming the livelihood of a person on the basis of origin, nationality, or 
religion. That, whether the that harm is direct (via job termination) or indirectly, such that workers 
from a certain background will not be able to work in a city or construction site or business. This is 
correct with respect to the construction workers, as it is correct to workers in other professions. 

Especially in this most difficult period in the history of our people and that of our country, and all its 
citizens, it is important to protect the rights of all citizens in the country, to calm and support the 
public, and not to ignite or escalate. Among the victims of the murderous terror attack on Saturday 
October 7th and the barrage of rockets, there were more than a few Arab Israelis. Among the 
courageous rescuers, the doctors, and nurses that worked to save lives, there were many Arabs. It is 
on us to remember this and not to incite man against his fellow. Among the many murdered stands 
out the story of Awad Darawshe z’l, resident of Iksal, ambulance driver and paramedic that was 
rescuing those injured in the party in Reim when he was murdered by the evil-doers. The thought 
that his family would be considered suspect in the city of Givatayim due to their identity is an 
untenable thought.  

I will ask that you take these things into consideration, a sweeping instruction not to prohibit the 
workers from coming to their place of employment or to shut down sites, on the basis of religion or 
ethnicity, as an action that is beyond the authority of the municipality in that it inflicts serious harm on 
the principles of equality of fundamental rights and in basic moral principles. I’ll say once again, 
following my letters to heads of local authorities over the last two weeks, that my office and 
administration, and the office of the director of the Ministry of Interior, are open to your for all 
requests and consultations.  

Best regards, 

MK Moshe Arbel,  

Minister of Interior 
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